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After three years, I was very lucky to visit my family and friends in Mexico 
this winter break. In most of the conversations, I was asked what my job 
involves; why, in this age and time, with internet and artificial intelligence 
(AI), organisations such as healthcare trusts hire librarians. My response: 
organisations need librarians because of internet and AI!  
 
People usually think of Google as the internet. Librarians vastly rely on the 
internet to provide access to resources and to communicate. We keep ourselves up to date to 

help users to navigate the oceans of results that Google provides: we are like a compass.  
We are the humans who make sure you can access electronic resources when everyone is asleep or away on holidays. We 
process your request and supply you with a copy of your desired document on time.  
 
It has already been a year since we started producing this newsletter. We are very proud of the number of downloads, 
enquiries and feedback we have received upon dispatching each monthly issue to our subscribers. One of our main objectives 
has been to promote our services, and update you; but most importantly, we want to keep the conversation going. We want 
you to know who we are, what we do. We want to try to find out what you need and how we can improve our services and 
reach you. Maintaining this human contact is more important now than ever. 
 
At the end of last year, the company OpenAI released ChatGPT. This is a chatbot using  “large language model tools”, which 
means that users can make enquiries and receive encyclopaedic knowledge written in a meaningful way. There has been a 
craze around it but nothing to worry about in terms of artificial intelligence taking over our jobs. This tool is quite advanced but 
still experimental. However, people and organisations are experimenting away and there are quite interesting discussions 
about its potential as an aid to speed up creative processes. However, there are huge ethical implications of its use, especially 
when it is employed to provide healthcare and legal advice. For specialized advice we need humans performing lateral 
thinking, and also collecting and sifting through various sources of evidence, which is why organisations more than ever require 
the skills of librarians. 
What about setting up journals clubs where you can use evidence to discuss these issues? What about bringing the 
conversation forward and into a Quality Improvement project?  
 
In this issue, Fiona Suntherland brings information on the next Knowledge Café for BOB Primary care. Helen Hinchcliffe shows 
how you can request tables of contents from your preferred academic journals and receive them straight into your inbox. You 
will also find our list of books on kindness. And last but not least, see how our trust members have made use of our service.  

In this issue, 

 BOB Knowledge 

Café 

 Tables of contents 

 Books on Kindness 

 What our users say 

Hello, my name is Bertha A Calles Cartas 

Fiona Ann Sutherland, 

Primary Care Knowledge 
Specialist for Oxfordshire 

https://openai.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JTxsNm9IdYU


The next edition will be published in February 2023. 

Require an article or a book? Want to learn how to perform a quicker and more effective search on specific topics? 
Need a literature search for guidelines, case studies, research papers or a quality improvement project? Want to 

keep up to date with the latest information in your field of interest?  
Contact us at library.enquiries@oxfordhealth.nhs.uk  Follow us            @OHFTLib  

Tables of contents 
from your hand-
picked journals into 
your email. 
 
Helen Hinchcliffe 
Assistant Librarian 

 
Did you know that the library can send you 

journal contents pages from key journals in 

your specialism?  

You can browse the list of available journals at Journal 
Alerts | Library ServicesLibrary Services 
(oxfordhealth.nhs.uk) and select those of interest to you. 
If there are any journals not listed that you would like to 
access, please contact us. 
The contents pages will be sent to your e-mail inbox as 

soon as they become available.  

If there are any articles that you wish to access, we can 
supply them to you. Please e-mail 
library.enquiries@oxfordhealth.nhs.uk with your 
request. 
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